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Partnership with Parents COVID 19 Policy Addendum

Introduction

The primary responsibility of all Early Years’ settings during this time is to keep both children and staff safe.  This means the nursery MUST inforce very strict and rigorous hygiene and infection controls. 

These changes have had a large impact on the ways in which we have contact and work with families as we balance social distancing with strong and positive communication with our parent partners.
Aims

This policy amendment has been put into place so that:

· There is a clear written framework for maintain partnerships during the pandemic.

· The children, nurseries families, our staff team and the wider community are not placed at increased risk of contracting and/or spreading the COVID 19 virus by the methods used to work together. 

By implementing this policy alongside the COVID 19 Policy the nursery aims to:-

· Take all necessary steps to prevent the spread of the COVID 19 infection, 
· Take all necessary steps to prevent the spread of similar cold and flu infections and thereby minimise unnecessary self-isolation and absence from the nursery for both children and staff,

· Meet our legal responsibilities under the governments ‘System of Controls’ laid out in the Actions for early years and childcare providers during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak (for more details refer to the nurseries COVID 19 Policy)
· Meet our duty of care under the statutory framework laid out by the department for education,

· Strong lines of communication are maintained between the nursery and families, and

· Families are still able to feel a part of the nursery community. 

Reasons for Change

In order to protect children, families, the wider nursery community and beyond we have needed to make major changes to how children enter and leave the nursery.

The COVID 19 protocols also require that parents and carers do not enter the nursery.
Our DROP-OFF AND COLLECTION OF CHILDREN POLICY COVID 19 AMENDMENT details all the steps taken to ensure safety on arrival and when leaving the nursery.

Our COVID 19 POLICY provides detailed information on how the nursery has altered many of its routines, procedures and protocols in order to provide an environment that is as low risk as is possible. 

Staying in touch

The measures related to controlling COVID 19 are all vital steps to keeping everyone safe from COVID 19 but this has also impacted how we stay up-to-date and share information with nursery families and visa-versa.
To ensure we stay in touch with the nursery community we are:

· Using letters, emails and texts to share COVID 19 and other updates,
· Using our Facebook site as a message board,

· Using the Tapestry Online Learning Journey to share messages,

· Continuing to share children’s progress and interests via the Tapestry system,

· Sharing Home Learning via Facebook and Tapestry
· Providing links to support information on our Website and Facebook Page as well as sending these home in memo or leaflet form,

· Doing our best to provide hand-over opportunities at drop-off or collection time,

· Offering telephone appointments if a parent needs to discuss confidential information
Additionally Affected Parent Partnership Policy

Our Settling-in procedures have been changed to ensure we are following COVID 19 procedures. See SETTLING-IN AND TRANSITION COVID 19 ADDENDUM for details.
